
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Stark County Township Association, with 100% elected officials membership including every (17 total) township within the 
County of Stark, Ohio, finds itself unable to support H.B. 463 / S.B. 324 of the 134th General Assembly. Of particular interest, it 
should be dually noted opposition to this bill arrives from the group of elected officials who DIRECTLY represent the majority 
of the population of Stark County - when all political subdivisions are factored.  
 
The elimination of the make-up of an Advisory Council, which here in Stark County, has proven to serve well by providing a 
forum for proper feedback, representation, and guidance to all things Health District/Board of Health can and should be viewed 
as an attempt to stifle the constructive and productive collaboration that has manifested itself over the years in this county and 
has placed our efforts on a positive trajectory. This attempt should also be viewed as yet another opportunity to eliminate the 
voice of the people from Health Department matters and further isolate those who perform the work of the health district from 
the need for transparency and eliminates additional opportunities where matters of question could be called out by Advisory 
Council members, which all share an equal voice, contrary to the concept of this proposed legislation.  
 
Fact is, the Stark County Health Department works to serve all constituents and to that end makes extra effort to be responsive 
to and in service of each subdivision who participates on the Advisory Council. This bill, in present form, again will serve to 
eliminate the voice of those who represent the majority of the population in Stark County further restricting oversight. 
Consolidating oversight in the manner as put forth in this bill is no answer to the problem as apparently posed. Instead, the 
Advisory Council format should be used as an example of fair representation across all subdivisions supporting a Health District 
across the state. Furthermore, the Health District funding is, in part, provided by the townships (and other participating 
subdivisions) and the Advisory Council serves as a primary means by which every contributing party may work to hold the Board 
of Health responsible for the proper and reasonable execution in spending those funds.  
 
Finally, while the townships across Stark County have great respect for the role and functions of our County Board of 
Commissioners, the primary duties called out in this bill, as proposed, which will resort in the County Board of Commissioners 
having extended duties and unilateral power, as derived from the Advisory Council of today – is also an item of opposition. A 
more robust and complete Advisory Council approach simply does a better job in each of the 7 categories called out in the bill, 
exclusively. There are inherent concerns associated with a Board of Commissioners being the centralized voice in any of these 
categories. Above all, there is no recourse apparent when concerns or issues come to light that may affect a change that is as 
efficient or transparent as the Advisory Council effort.   

 


